
Early Learning Coalition of North Florida, Inc. 
RFP Committee Meeting
Caddy Shack at World Golf Village 
March 08, 2016
10:30 a.m.
ATTENDANCE

	Committee Members Present:

Renee Williams
Myrna Allen

Mala Ramoutar

Brian Graham

Members Absent:

None
	Coalition Staff Present

Dawn E. Bell, CEO
Patty Larkin, Finance Manager
Kim Brumfield, Office Manager

Tajaro Dixon, Grants & Operations Manager

	
	Others Present:

Teresa Matheny, ECS




CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
T. Dixon called the meeting to order at 10:39 a.m.  Roll was called; 4 of the 4 committee members were in attendance.
PUBLIC COMMENT

No Comments

REVIEW OF MINUTES – February 9, 2016 RFP Committee Meeting Minutes

The minutes were reviewed and the committee did not request any changes.
REVIEW OF THE RFP “GROUND RULES”
T. Dixon read the ground rules aloud to the committee.  During the reading of the ground rules, T. Dixon asked the committee members:

1. Has anyone tried to influence any of you (in regards to the RFP)?  All committee members responded, “No”.
2. Have each of you exercised your own independent judgment in scoring each of the solicitation responses?  All committee members responded, “Yes”.
After the reading of the ground rules, T. Dixon referred to notes from the 2012/2013 RFP where she asked the evaluators that even though she will only be requesting the weighted values to record on the Evaluation Score Sheet, to please inform her if anyone had scored a zero or one in the raw score column so we can make sure that you were able to find the information to accurately score that section.   Per the OEL guidance at that time this will not be a ‘sole source’ procurement, but a ‘one bidder response’ procurement.  And that we simply have to document all that we did to advertise the RFP (many different venues) and to that point it is in the best interest of the ELC and OEL to not put this out to bid again, because we would have the same results.
REVIEW OF RFP EVALUATION (SCORING) TOOLS AND COMPLETION OF “EVALUATION SCORE SHEET TABULATIONS”
T. Dixon proceeded to record the scores of the proposals, asking each member to read their weighted scores out loud, and then repeated the scores out loud for verification.  M. Ramoutar, M. Allen and R. Williams all read their scores aloud with no incident.  B. Graham had different instructions then the rest of the committee, his said to round the weighted score to the nearest tenth, he did this for the admin/fiscal section of scoring. It was discussed and they proceeded without incident.  
CALCULATION AND VERIFICATION OF FINAL SCORES
P. Larkin took this time to tabulate the scores, by running a calculator tape and T. Dixon witnessed. 
RANKING OF PROPOSALS
Episcopal Children’s Services final averaged score was 463.6 out of a total possible score of 513.
COMMITTEE DISCUSSION AND FINAL RECOMMENDATION
T. Dixon reminded R. Williams that she would be presenting this information at the next board meeting on March 16, 2016 as a handout.    
T. Dixon asked all committee members make sure that they signed their score sheets and to make sure that they have their names written in each of their binders.
T. Dixon thanked the committee for all of their hard work and time.
NEXT MEETINGS
(As it pertains to this RFP/Contract) – Dates/times subject to change.
March 16, 2016 10:30 a.m. – Board Meeting (approval of committee award recommendation)

May 4, 2016, 10:30 a.m. – Exec/Admin Committee (approval of Contract resulting from RFP)

June 15, 2016, 10:30 a.m. – Board Meeting (ratification of Exec/Admin Committee’s approval of contract)

ADJOURNMENT*
Meeting adjourned at 11:10 a.m.  R. Williams motioned to adjourn the meeting and M. Ramoutar seconded the motion.  
Minutes submitted respectfully by, Kim Brumfield, Office Manager
Approved by, T. Dixon, Procurement Manager on March 08, 2016
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